
President’s Briefing Item – B 

Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act Grant Transfer Designation 

Following a budget review, staff recommends transferring funds from WIOA DW to WIOA Adult.  The adult program 
designed to assist marginally skilled workers remains in demand.  In consideration of this need and flexibility of 
grants, staff requests a $350,000 grant transfer designation from WIOA dislocated worker to WIOA adult.  This will 
assist in providing needed services to individuals who require assistance. 
 
 

 

Temporary Assistance for Needy Families 

Following an analyses of available reserves and Rescare’s needs, staff recommend contracting $400,000 in TANF 
dollars to the existing contract. 
 

 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Board authorization to transfer $350,000 from WIOA DW to WIOA Adult and make 
corresponding amendments to the ResCare contract. 

RECOMMENDATION:  Board authorization to amend ResCare’s contract to add $400,000 from TANF, and 
amend ResCare’s contract (as necessary) to obligate and spend residual balances by October 31, 2017.  


